Head of School Report
BOD Meeting —Jan 16 2023

1. Substation & Newbuild update

1.1 Substation
This is still waiting on a handover of the land to Enemalta

1.2 Newbuild works
Works have commenced. Enemalta is due to install new
cables which will replace the current ones.

1.3 Air-conditioners are being installed into High School
offices, classrooms, including the gym and library.
Estimated completion is tied in with the substation
works & Enemalt, currently looking like they can be
switched on by the end of March.

Community communication:

In March we will run an in-person parent meeting to
share updates and overview of the project with the community. This will be attended by the
Project Manager.

2. Update from Guidance Counselling

The Class of 2023 already has some exciting options in store which cover a range of pathways. Some
are planning their Gap Year and will be working in their field of interest to gain more experience or
taking time to travel before uni. Some have military duty to complete. Some have conditional offers
in the UK at places like Kings, Bath, Warwick, Manchester, Leeds, Bristol, Exeter & Cardiff, Instituto
Marangoni London, Westminster, Kent and in

the Netherlands at Groningen, University of Deloitte.

. Deloitte.
Amsterdam, The Hague and Maastricht. 3

Deloitte.

3. Achi tﬂ Deloitt,
. Achievements S

Our JAYE teams were really successful at the
Junior Achievement Product Launch Event held
in December. The Lightbridge team (pictured)
won first and the Colori team came second.

4. January Professional Development Day
This day was used by Secondary staff for consolidated planning time in departments for MYP Units
and in Elementary for Guided Reading training.
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